
From: Gilberg, David J.  

Sent: Thursday, April 12, 2012 12:10 PM 
To: Mesa, Jacqueline H. 

Cc: Jochen Leubner; Raisler, Kenneth M.; Juzenas, Eric 
Subject: RE: EMIR 

 
Thanks again, Jackie.  I just want to clarify one small point in my earlier e-mail.  I referred to the attached 
letter from the BaFin as confirming that KfW is a “public sector entity” for purposes of the relevant EMIR 
provision.  The BaFin letter was technically not addressing EMIR, because the letter was issued in 
2006.  The letter was focused on the status of KfW as a “public sector entity” for purposes of the 
Consolidated Banking Directive.  That had the effect of confirming that counterparties could use the 
same risk weighting for KfW as is applied to the sovereign.  However, EMIR also makes reference to the 
relevant provision of the Consolidated Banking Directive and, because KfW is a public sector entity for 
purposes of the Directive, it is also a public sector entity under EMIR.  It was for this reason that we 
included the BaFin letter in my e-mail to you – the letter does in fact confirm that KfW is a public sector 
entity under EMIR, but it does not do so directly.  This clarification doesn’t change the substance of my 
point, but I just want to make sure that we are completely clear on the purpose and effect of the 
material we provided to you. 
 
Please let us know if you have any questions or if we can provide any further information or be helpful 
in any way in this process.  Thanks again for taking the time to meet with us earlier in the week. 
 
Best regards, 
 
David 
 
 
From: Mesa, Jacqueline H.  
Sent: Tuesday, April 10, 2012 2:44 PM 

To: Gilberg, David J.; Juzenas, Eric 
Cc: Guenther Braeunig; Jochen Leubner; Raisler, Kenneth M. 

Subject: Re: EMIR 

 
Dear David, 
 
Thank you very much. 
 
Jackie 

  
  



From: Gilberg, David J.  

Sent: Tuesday, April 10, 2012 12:16 PM 
To: Mesa, Jacqueline H.; Juzenas, Eric  

Cc: Guenther Braeunig; Jochen Leubner; Raisler, Kenneth M.  
Subject: EMIR  

  
Jackie and Eric – Thanks again for taking the time to meet with us this morning.   As we discussed, 
attached are (1) the full text of the EMIR statute; (2) an excerpt from the statute containing the 
provision exempting “public sector entities;” and (3) a letter from the BaFin, the German regulator, 
confirming that KfW is a “public sector entity” for purposes of EMIR.   Please let us know if you need 
anything else or if we can provide further assistance. 
 
Thanks very much again. 
 
Best regards, 
 
David 
 
David J. Gilberg 
Sullivan & Cromwell LLP 
125 Broad Street 
New York, New York 10004 
 
 
  



 



 



 


